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nounced that evening that France, in
event' of hostilities, had undertaken
to fulfill her obligations to preserve
Belgian neutrality.

ENQLAND ENTERS CONFLICT
A London cablegram, dated August

4, follows:
Premier Asquith in the House of

Commons at London confirmed the
sending to Germany of a request that
she should be given the same assur-
ance of the neutrality of Belgium as
Franco had done and that her reply
should be sent to England before
midnight. Mr. Asquith said that in
conformity with the statement made
by Sir Edward Grey, the foreign sec-
retary, in the house of commons Mon-
day, a telegram had been sent early
Tuesday morning to Sir Edward Gos-qhe- n,

British ambassador to Berlin,
to the following effect:

"The King of th-- . Belgians has ap-

pealed to his Britannic majesty's
government for diplomatic interven-
tion on behaK of Belgium. The Brit-
ish government is also informed that
the German government has deliver-
ed to the Belgian government a note
proposing friendly neutrality pending
a free passage of German troops
through Belgium and promising to
maintain the independence and in-

tegrity of the kingdom and its pos-'aessio- na

on the conclusion of peace,
threatening in case of refusal to
treat Belgium as an enemy." Sir
Edward Grey in the dispatch request-
ed an answer within 12 hours.

' Premier Asquith then read a tele--
gram from the German foreign min-
ister which the German ambassador
in London had sent to Sir Edwara
Grey Tuesday. It was as follows:
"Please dispel any distrust that may
subsist on' the part or the ' British
government with regard to our inten-
tions by repeating most positively the

' "assurance that 'even' in case of armed
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conflict with Belgium, Germany will
under no pretentions whatever annex
Belgian territory.'1

The premier continued: "We un-
derstand that Belgium categorically
refused to assent to a flagrant viola-
tion of the law of nations. His ma-
jesty's government waB bound to pro-
test this violation of a treaty to
which Germany was a party in com-
mon with England, and must. request
an assurance that the demand made
upon Belgium by Germany bo not
proceeded with and that Belgium's
neutrality be respected by Germany,
and we have asked for an immediate
reply.

"We received this morning from
our minister in Brussels the follow-
ing telegram: "The German minister
has this morning addressed a note to
the Belgian minister of foreign af-

fairs stating that as the Belgian gov-
ernment has declined a well-inten-tiou- ed

proposal submitted to it by the
imperial German government, the lat-
ter, deeply to its regret, will be com-
pelled to carry out, if necessary, by
force of arms the r tasures consider-
ed indispensable in view of the
French menace.' "

Mr. Asquith continued: "Immedi-
ately after we received from the Bel-
gian legation here the following tele-
gram from the Belgian minister of
foreign affairs: 'The Belgian general
staff announces that Belgian territory
has been violated at Verviers, near
Aix-la-Chappe- Subsequent in-

formation tends to show that a Ger-
man force has penetrated still far-
ther into Belgian territory.

"We also received this note this
morning from the German ambassa-
dor here: 'Please dispel any distrust
that may subsist on the part of the
British government with regard to
our intentions by repeating most pos-
itively the formal assurance that oven
in case of armed conflict with Bel-
gium, Germany will under no preten-
sions whatever annex Belgian terri-
tory. The sincerity of this declara-
tion is borne out by tne fact that we
have solemnly pledged our word to
Holland strictly to respect her neu-
trality, It is obvious that we could
not profitably annex Belgian territory
without making tjrritorial acquisi-
tion at the expense of Holland.

"Please impress upon Sir Edward
Grey that the German army could not
remain exposed to a French attack
across Belgium which was planned,
according to absolutely unimpeach-
able information. Germany has as a
consequence disregarded Belgian
neutrality to prevent what means to
her a question of life and death a
French advance through Belgium. "

Premier Asquith then said: "I
have to add thL oii behalf of his ma-
jesty's government: We cannot re-

gard this as in any sense a satisfac-
tory communication. We have in re-
ply repeated the request made last
week to the German government tnat
it should give us the same assurance
regarding Belgian neutrality as was
given to us by France last week. We
have asked that the German reply to
that request and a satisfactory an-

swer, to our telegram of this morning
should bo given before midnight to-

night."
Later in the day, August 4, the

British foreign office issued the fol-

lowing statement:
"Owing to the summary rejection

by the German government of the re-
quest made by his Britannic Majesty's
government that the neutrality of
Belgium should be respected, his
majesty's ambassador at Berlin has
received his passports, and his ma-

jesty's government has declared to
the German government that a state
of war exists between Great Britain
and Germany from 11 o'clock p.m.,
August 4."
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